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 The purpose of this report is to advise the Board of the progress on the establishment of the East 

Papanui Residents Group. 
  
 The Board will recall an item on the Board’s July Agenda advising of the re-establishment of the East 

Papanui Residents Group.  The Board moved to support the re-establishment subject to a boundary 
change which removed that portion of the old area that was in the Fendalton Ward. 

 
 The Interim Committee now advises that as the old group (known as the Papanui Neighbourhood 

Committee) as an incorporated society had not been supplying financial returns to The Companies 
Office since going into recess 6 years ago, the incorporation was dissolved. The cost to revoke the 
dissolution is $200. The cost to incorporate as the East Papanui Residents Association is $100. 

 
 The committee intends to hold a public meeting on 9 October 2001 to ratify a draft constitution and 

rules and to elect the Officers of the new group.  They extend an invitation to all board members to this 
meeting. 

 
 The committee sees as part of the Group’s aims:  
 

• The integration of the residents of Ngaio Marsh Retirement Village into the wider community. 
• Improvements in pedestrian safety in the group’s area. 
• Improvements to roads and the rationalisation of traffic movement through the area. 
• Involvement in the discussions and comments stages of NROSS as it effects their area. 

  
 Recommendation: That the Board recognise the proposed new association and approve a grant 

of $100 to help set up the group.  
 
 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation:  1. That the officer’s recommendation be adopted. 
 
  2. That the Board establish a policy to pay the fees incurred by any new 

residents association in becoming an incorporated society. 


